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good morning ladies and gentlemen                                               
welcome to ask the theologian it's                                              
Monday I'm glad you are here from Taos                                          
New Mexico across America and around the                                        
world welcome as we take your biblical                                          
theological and worldview questions to                                          
start out the week what questions do you                                        
have would love to have you put you of                                          
those questions in and we will take them                                        
I got a question from Chuck last week I                                         
don't have it up here on the screen for                                         
you but it had to do with Nigeria Boko                                          
Haram and other areas that was just the                                         
particular illustration that was used                                           
that was talking about the continual and                                        
the growing persecution of Christians                                           
that is taking place and Chuck was                                              
asking what can we do to help stop this                                         
you know first of all it is a very real                                         
problem those who claim the name of                                             
Christ are being killed now I know that                                         
when we have this discussion especially                                         
among fundamentalist friends like you                                           
and I there are always some who say well                                        
you know they're not really Christians                                          
because they're this that and the other                                         
Coptic Christians and all this and their                                        
theology is so bad and frankly on this                                          
particular issue                                                                
I don't care they are being killed                                              
because they take the name of Christ                                            
they claim the name of Christ if their                                          
theology is bad that's an issue for                                             
another day that we can't ever fix if                                           
they are dead now what can we do to stop                                        
this first of all I think there needs to                                        
be an international uprising but here's                                         
why there won't be an international                                             
uprising because it's against the                                               
Muslims the Muslims are killing the                                             
Christians and the Liberals refuse to                                           
say Muslims kill Christians it's what                                           
they do but that is the truth and                                               
globalist George Bush you know hear oh                                          
it's a religion of peace a religion of                                          
peace a religion of peace I don't know                                          
if he was smoking something or what was                                         
up there or                                                                     
he was just playing politics but Islam                                          
never has been is not today anywhere in                                         
the world nor will it ever be a religion                                        
of peace I think that the Crusaders were                                        
up against Islam Thomas Jefferson was up                                        
against Islam over and over and over                                            
again through history we see that Islam                                         
kills Christians now the truth is it has                                        
to it has to because that is their holy                                         



document we are the infidels and we are                                         
to be killed and so if they if they                                             
can't get away with it they're going to                                         
wait a little bit they're not going to                                          
kill us today but they are going to kill                                        
us now when the world recognizes that                                           
Islam is a terrorist organization then                                          
it will it will begin to deal with it                                           
now I know I just made every missionary                                         
mad in the world because we're supposed                                         
to love them I know that I made every                                           
leftist mad in the world because you                                            
know they're really good people at heart                                        
and it's a religion of peace but the                                            
truth is Christians are going to die                                            
until the Western civilized world                                               
recognize the barbarians that Islam is                                          
and that and the Koran leads them to                                            
that they have to be that now Donald                                            
Trump probably has the guts to say                                              
something like that he had in so far                                            
he's probably the only politician in the                                        
world that will say something like that                                         
and still get elected and until there is                                        
a rise of that kind of thinking then                                            
Islam is not going to be pushed back and                                        
it's got to be pushed back but it will                                          
fight against it they will once they've                                         
taken land they will not give it up Dar                                         
es Salaam that's what it means this is                                          
Islam this belongs to Islam and they                                            
will fight to the last man to do it so                                          
sorry to start out on a sour note there                                         
but if we want to keep Christians from                                          
being killed those who are taking the                                           
name of Christ and Jews obviously are in                                        
that realm as well even in that in the                                          
same category for Islam a                                                       
and might I say once they're done                                               
killing the Christians and the Jews they                                        
will kill men who wear dresses and go to                                        
Oscar parties that they they don't                                              
they'll kill you too                                                            
so don't just think that they love you                                          
because they absolutely hate you                                                
and by the way men who wear dresses to                                          
Oscar parties there's a lot of                                                  
worthiness to just skip that altogether                                         
welcome to ask the theologian I'm so                                            
glad that you have joined us on this new                                        
week this new Monday it is a delight to                                         
have you I am limping a little bit                                              
without a computer here today yeah so                                           
you'll notice when we go to log us                                              
that's going to look just a little bit                                          
different but let's go to a question                                            
that comes in from Scott and that                                               
question is what is your line of                                                
thinking behind the claim that there                                            
could be a substantial amount of time                                           
years or even decades between the                                               
rapture and the Great Tribulation I                                             



appreciate that question there that                                             
comes in on our chat app that gives me                                          
that blue ability to say Oh a question                                          
I'll take it I have taught for a long                                           
time in fact I wrote the book the                                               
Antichrist what you can know and what                                           
you should know in 2005 and that book as                                        
I mentioned a number of times needs a                                           
little editing and some updating to it                                          
but it was in that book that I put forth                                        
the idea that the rapture does not have                                         
to occur immediate use me                                                       
that the the tribulation does not have                                          
to occur immediately after the rapture                                          
that there could be a time period in                                            
there now let me clarify here that or                                           
emphasize the words could be there could                                        
be a gap of time if the rapture took                                            
place today which I believe it could it                                         
does not appear to me that the                                                  
groundwork is laid for the tribulation                                          
to begin tomorrow or the seven years of                                         
the tribulation I think that you know                                           
you would have to have just                                                     
the confirmation of the Covenant by the                                         
Antichrist and that needs to be as far                                          
as I can read scripture that needs to be                                        
something that is public enough that you                                        
could you could see it if you happen to                                         
be here those who were left behind would                                        
be able to look and say Oh confirmation                                         
of a covenant there it is                                                       
I better align with the the words of the                                        
scripture I I see no feasibility of that                                        
happening first of all this just to                                             
imagine the logistics of it if all                                              
Christians that disappeared today sure                                          
would be nice to have a rapture button                                          
could have just boom right there and                                            
poofed I'm just going to keep asking for                                        
that but should we all just disappear                                           
today then even if the Antichrist was on                                        
scene I think that tomorrow the next day                                        
for a while there's going to be such                                            
chaos over what has happened to all                                             
these people that that in and of itself                                         
says there's got to be a period of time                                         
now that doesn't say years or even                                              
decades but it does say a period of time                                        
furthermore then within three and a half                                        
years you have to have a temple built                                           
now that's not really a problem I think                                         
you could have a temple built in three                                          
and a half years from today if you                                              
wanted to and we've seen that in wuhan                                          
this is massive hope hospitals they                                             
supposedly have built over there                                                
and if you've got all the materials in                                          
place you've got all the resources of                                           
the government you can do something                                             
rather quickly the government doing                                             
something quickly is a little bit of an                                         



oxymoron but nonetheless it could be                                            
done now I think that furthermore when                                          
you take a what I have called before an                                         
alternate chronology of the book of                                             
Revelation I think that we've got this                                          
in this book right here I believe                                               
there's a chart here somewhere on an                                            
alternate chronology of the book of                                             
Revelation and I check that I'm pretty                                          
sure that                                                                       
it is there somewhere and that                                                  
Matthew 24 with the first seven seat                                            
other set the seven seals and when you                                          
align Matthew 24 and the seven seals                                            
what you see is that that seals one two                                         
three and four of the book of Revelation                                        
take place according to Matthew 24 prior                                        
to the the rise the rising of the                                               
Antichrist that means the last seven                                            
years is only seals five six and seven                                          
so one two three and four are what                                              
Matthew calls in the Greek calls the                                            
soon teleost these are not the end but                                          
they are the signs of the end so I think                                        
you've got a rapture and then you've got                                        
the beginning of seals one two three and                                        
four that is the rise of an antichrist                                          
the war and famine and death and then                                           
you come into the fifth seal five six                                           
and seven and go through that seven                                             
years later and I know that we've got                                           
this somewhere called an alternate an                                           
alternate chronology of the book of                                             
Revelation so that alternate create                                             
chronology fits with Matthew 24 the                                             
words of Jesus and none of that fits for                                        
the seven years starting tomorrow that                                          
means that if the rapture is today then                                         
starting tomorrow I should say starting                                         
today I suppose starting tomorrow you                                           
have the soon teleosts the beginning of                                         
the end the birth pangs if you will of                                          
the end and then you've got seven years                                         
out there now to hold all of that within                                        
a generation and I would take that                                              
passage that you know that the                                                  
generation living at that time is going                                         
to see the end that that limits us to                                           
about 40 years for the whole thing take                                         
off seven I've said as many as thirty                                           
years                                                                           
so that's some of the thinking behind                                           
that now would I be dogmatic about that                                         
no if we were raptured today could the                                          
seven years start tomorrow                                                      
I'm theoretically I don't I'm not seeing                                        
it but yes theoretically it could and                                           
would I go much beyond 40 40 or 50 years                                        
after the rapture no I wouldn't I think                                         
that by the time you get to the rapture                                         
excuse me to the tribulation the seven                                          
years that the rapture has been largely                                         



forgotten and it doesn't take long for                                          
our world to forget things that it that                                         
once was you know such a such a big deal                                        
you remember the tsunami in Japan how                                           
many years ago I don't know we haven't                                          
talked about it in a long long time                                             
heavily we forget about these things                                            
they go on they just become this thing                                          
of distant memory oh yeah I kind of                                             
remember but we don't talk about it on a                                        
day-to-day basis and it looks to me like                                        
when you come to that seven years                                               
they're not talking about the rapture on                                        
but on the day to day basis they've                                             
accepted whatever that government                                               
propaganda was that came up with a                                              
reason and an excuse and that it was on                                         
CNN and it must have been true they've                                          
accepted all that and that is one of the                                        
things that tells me okay we've got a                                           
distance that goes there I appreciate                                           
that question and once again the                                                
Antichrist by Randy Weitz you can only                                          
get it on Amazon isn't it strange I                                             
don't sell my own book and that's                                               
because I need to update it but if you                                          
will read it in light of I agree with my                                        
theology there I don't agree with some                                          
of my terminology there and it was when                                         
I had formerly nasbe stained fingers                                            
through all that we'll update that                                              
someday I appreciate that Bryan has a                                           
question I've really enjoyed your                                               
comments concerning repentance they have                                        
helped clarify this issue what passages                                         
from Scripture demonstrates that                                                
repentance has nothing to do with                                               
salvation ah let's see I think I think                                          
that what you're asking and the way                                             
you're asking it                                                                
makes it difficult to answer because                                            
you're looking for passages that                                                
demonstrate the scripture are passages                                          
from Scripture that demonstrate that                                            
repentance has nothing to do with                                               
salvation and I think the problem we're                                         
going to get in there is we're going to                                         
run into passages like I don't know                                             
chapter Acts chapter 2 verse 38                                                 
obviously quickly comes to mind and once                                        
again sorry the computer is gonna look                                          
just a little bit different here we'll                                          
get back to our normal setup tomorrow                                           
but Peter said repent and be baptized                                           
every one of you in the name of Jesus                                           
for the remission of sins and you shall                                         
receive the gift of the Holy Ghost now                                          
hear this word for ice in to repent and                                         
be baptized for into the remission of                                           
sins that's pretty clear that that is a                                         
Salvation issue but it's also pretty                                            
clear that that's not the salvation                                             



issue that we are talking about and so                                          
when you get into these passages of                                             
Scripture those who do not rightly                                              
divide the word of truth yet they've                                            
been parroting something for a long time                                        
they will begin to tell you how well no                                         
repentance is part of the remission of                                          
sins see it says so right there in Acts                                         
chapter 2 verse 38 and it's going to                                            
take a lot of backing them up and                                               
beginning to talk about it now what I                                           
probably would do here in acts 2:38                                             
though very few are willing to do it                                            
especially up front is I would say does                                         
this passage of Scripture not say that                                          
you need to repent and be baptized for                                          
the forgiveness of sins I would hold                                            
their feet to the fire does it say that                                         
eventually they're going to have to say                                         
yes that's what it says then I would say                                        
does this scripture say anything about                                          
faith or belief they are again if                                               
they're going to be honest they're going                                        
to have to say no it's not in there then                                        
I would say well what was Peter                                                 
being negligent here Peter accidentally                                         
forgot faith which is the most important                                        
part of it you they might probably say                                          
well you know that was already assumed                                          
they knew that part I said well show me                                         
anywhere in the chapter anywhere in the                                         
sermon as a matter of fact anywhere in                                          
any of Peters sermons in Acts chapter 2                                         
X step 2 3 let's go into even-steven                                            
sermon where are they where's-where's                                           
this idea of by grace alone through                                             
faith alone in Christ alone where are                                           
you seeing that I'm seeing repent and be                                        
baptized now that's going to lead them                                          
to have to come and say there really is                                         
a difference and I'm going to have to do                                        
something and that's when they should                                           
read this little book right here at the                                         
Church of the New Testament considering                                         
the differences between the Apostolic                                           
and the Pauline Assemblies and begin to                                         
put those differences there together now                                        
let's go ahead and take a look here and                                         
take a look at repent and let's take the                                        
Strong's word here and pull up a search                                         
of this in the scriptures and let's see                                         
I am working on the web and it does not                                         
allow me to make that larger sorry about                                        
that                                                                            
now what if we go through these and what                                        
do we have thirty four times you have                                           
this particular word for repent if we                                           
just go through these repent for the                                            
kingdom of heaven is at hand we could                                           
begin to look where that's what we're                                           
mostly going to find in the Gospels but                                         
I want you to look at something here                                            



again pardon the small print but we                                             
begin Matthew and we go Matthew Mark                                            
Luke and then we get into the book of                                           
Acts here's several times in the book of                                        
Acts and then these last three times are                                        
in the book of Revelation re for                                                
Revelation only one time in the Pauline                                         
epistles do you have the word repent so                                         
as we can go back here and look even                                            
Acts chapter 17 verse 30 the                                                    
says the times of ignorance God winked                                          
at and is now commandeth all men                                                
everywhere to repent now we would take                                          
the context of that and say is that                                             
about dying and going to heaven or is                                           
that in a kingdom constant concept so I                                         
think what we end up with is that we're                                         
going to go through these thirty four                                           
times the word is repent the repent is                                          
used and what we're going to find is                                            
it's always in this kingdom mindset that                                        
is used there I appreciate that question                                        
again what passages of Scripture                                                
demonstrate that repentance has nothing                                         
to do with salvation I think the first                                          
thing you would have to do is                                                   
demonstrate that salvation today is                                             
different than the salvation that they                                          
were looking for the salvation that they                                        
were looking for was a kingdom salvation                                        
they were told to repent for that                                               
kingdom salvation right from the                                                
beginning repent for the kingdom of                                             
heaven is at hand and that is what is so                                        
fundamentally important with repentance                                         
now in our dispensation or with our                                             
salvation you simply just don't see it                                          
except in that first Corinthians passage                                        
where again we'll have to go through one                                        
of these days we'll see that is kingdom                                         
as well 1st Corinthians is a is a                                               
largely Jewish oriented book within the                                         
gospel of grace thank you let's see from                                        
Cliff Richard Jordan has been asking has                                        
been questioning the legs in Daniel                                             
lately and says Islam will implode as                                           
the Sirian rises he said it may be                                              
before the tribulation ok I have seen                                           
know several posts that he is going                                             
through this and I have seen that it's a                                        
question the assumptions kind of thing                                          
where he is going back and saying hey                                           
maybe not now let me just say that's all                                        
I've seen I have not watched any of the                                         
broadcasts from that so I am completely                                         
going by what cliff says here and that                                          
is that Islam will implode                                                      
as the Sirian rises                                                             
now that I again I don't know his line                                          
of thinking but I totally agree with it                                         
I do not believe that Islam is going to                                         
be a player in the world I think that                                           



someday maybe the world maybe even the                                          
leftist because they go all over the map                                        
they're going to recognize as we started                                        
the broadcast saying Islam is a as a                                            
hellish religion and it it even the                                             
adherents are going to recognize that we                                        
do if I might say so we live in a                                               
somewhat civilised world that doesn't                                           
believe you should cut people's heads                                           
off because of their their beliefs and                                          
that is even true among a lot of of                                             
Islamic thinkers they're saying you                                             
can't just cut their head off because                                           
they said they were Christian so Islam                                          
has a huge problem Islam does explode I                                         
uh turley disagree with all of those I                                          
think Joel Richardson is one of them                                            
maybe Walid Shoebat I'm not sure I'm not                                        
even sure I'm pronouncing his name right                                        
these that that believe that Islam is                                           
the one world religion and Islam is that                                        
the the the the Antichrist is is Islamic                                        
I disagree with that completely I don't                                         
think that goes along with the scripture                                        
so and I do think there is an implosion                                         
of Islam I think you have a future                                              
Babylon we've got a book I don't have                                           
across the table from me but we've got a                                        
book that is called future Babylon and                                          
is by Charlie Dyer and it talks about                                           
the rebuilding of Babylon as a literal                                          
city but when you read about that city                                          
in the book of Revelation it is a                                               
sensual city unlike anything that Islam                                         
would allow and it's a city that's going                                        
to be built upon the foundations of the                                         
old Babylon that is in the Islamic                                              
territory right now I think there are                                           
lots of signs already that Islam is even                                        
beginning to collapse I hope that some                                          
politician will capitalize on this you                                          
know Ronald Reagan capitalized on the                                           
internal deficiencies and collapse of                                           
the                                                                             
at Union and he recognized what nobody                                          
else recognized and that is that we                                             
could defeat that thing we could bring                                          
down that thing and so he uttered the                                           
words that literally shook the world mr.                                        
Gorbachev tear down that wall and that                                          
that really brought about the end of the                                        
Cold War well some politicians need to                                          
get together and say you know mr.                                               
Khomeini give up this thing is sunk                                             
I ran can't even keep this theocracy                                            
that Jimmy Carter built and they can't                                          
even keep it together and with just a                                           
little bit of push Iran would collapse                                          
today as an Islamic theocracy but i'm                                           
george w bush's in the world they want                                          
to also remove to the peace and and they                                        
don't want to say what it is now if if                                          



politicians would come out like with                                            
such an utterly clear statement mr.                                             
Gorbachev tear down this wall if they                                           
would find that a clip equivalent I                                             
think Islam may be in our day will even                                         
begin to collapse but if not I think by                                         
the end of the Ezekiel 37 38 war which                                          
dr. Andy woods preaches about speaks                                            
about in our book the Middle East                                               
meltdown I think after that war whether                                         
that's pre rapture or post rapture that                                         
Islam just is going to be no more it's                                          
gonna be a thing of the history books                                           
and all God's people said                                                       
and so I so I agree with Richard Jordan                                         
again I haven't heard the broadcast I                                           
don't know his line of thinking I don't                                         
know where he puts it but we come to the                                        
same conclusion that's the that's my                                            
point there is that Islam is going to                                           
implode the Syrian will rise the Syrian                                         
lines with my book on the Antichrist and                                        
that is that front that the Syrian is                                           
the Antichrist he happens to be Jewish                                          
and I think I agree with Richard Jordan                                         
on that Sarah I define repentance as                                            
changing direction changing in mind                                             
don't we change our minds from getting                                          
to heaven by our good                                                           
let me read it correctly don't we change                                        
our mind from getting to heaven by our                                          
good deeds outweighing our bad and                                              
simply trusting Christ alone now I Sara                                         
I agree with you and this used to fully                                         
be my line of thinking on why we should                                         
repent of our our usage of the word                                             
repentance and I think that was close to                                        
the art of the name of the article that                                         
I wrote with this very line of thinking                                         
here that we have been using repentance                                         
wrong let me walk through this a little                                         
bit because I do think that we had been                                         
using had and have been using it wrong I                                        
think that we talked completely about a                                         
change of behavior when the word                                                
Metanoia as we've talked about many                                             
times does mean a change of thinking and                                        
in this regard it does take a change of                                         
thinking to place your faith in Jesus                                           
Christ I've been I've been placing my                                           
faith in my own good deeds or I place my                                        
faith in the fact that there is no                                              
eternity out there and so it doesn't                                            
matter or I place my faith in the great                                         
spirits or whatever it is we change our                                         
mind from where our faith was and                                               
everybody has a faith in it it is                                               
somewhere to placing it on Jesus Christ                                         
in that sense that Metanoia is is                                               
necessary there now here's the the                                              
kicker here first of all let me back up                                         
a little bit and say where did we begin                                         



to think about repentance solely as a                                           
change of behavior came from Jerome the                                         
Catholic and the Jerome's Vulgate when                                          
he put that word penance in and the the                                         
re there in English and in Latin is just                                        
an intensifier so really have some                                              
penance and that became the idea that                                           
has kind of stuck you know I talked                                             
about these parents a lot we Jerome put                                         
it in there and we just kept parroting                                          
it now here's the one issue that I would                                        
bring                                                                           
about and I am going to pull up once                                            
again that list of the 34 times we have                                         
the word repentance I think that if you                                         
did a close study this is worthy of                                             
doing but if you did a close study let's                                        
just pick one random will go right here                                         
to Matthew chapter 12 verse 41 the men                                          
of Nineveh shall rise in judgment with                                          
this generation and shall condemn it                                            
because they repented at his preaching                                          
at the preaching of Jonas and behold a                                          
greater than Jonas is here now take all                                         
of those and here you can go back and                                           
you can look at Jonah and the repentance                                        
that was there and I think you might end                                        
up saying they change their mind that                                           
led to the change of actions but that                                           
resultant change of actions is part of                                          
the metanoia that is talking about it's                                         
it it is a behavioral kind of issue                                             
let's just take another random here                                             
we'll look at Luke chapter 13 verse 3                                           
nay and except you repent ye shall all                                          
likewise perish this is one of my                                               
favorites and it's in verse 5 as well                                           
except he repent ye shall all likewise                                          
perish now I think that this those that                                         
Jesus was speaking to here they needed                                          
to in the kingdom sense change their                                            
mind and change their behavior                                                  
so that's the that's the only and that's                                        
kind of a little bit of a minor point                                           
because I I agree ninety-eight point                                            
what was ivory soap 99.8% is that what                                          
it was pure I agree with you it shows my                                        
age I agree with you really almost                                              
completely on that the one thing that I                                         
think is when we go down that route of                                          
saying well it's you have to change your                                        
mind                                                                            
there is the sense in which John the                                            
Baptist was telling the people to change                                        
their mind but the problem is John the                                          
Baptist when he said we're                                                      
for the kingdom of heaven is at hand                                            
they were expecting the kingdom of                                              
heaven they were expecting the Messiah                                          
to come as the King as their king they                                          
didn't know that his name was Jesus                                             
Christ but at that point John didn't                                            



necessarily know that we'll see that as                                         
we carry on and John John wasn't sure                                           
that Jesus was the Messiah                                                      
until his baptism and we see that in                                            
John chapter one which we'll get to on                                          
our Wednesday night studies here coming                                         
up fairly closely maybe even this week                                          
if not this week the next week on our                                           
Wednesday night series of John so what                                          
was he telling was he telling them                                              
change your mind and trust in Jesus                                             
no because Jesus hadn't presented                                               
himself yet and John hadn't presented                                           
Jesus yet was he saying change your mind                                        
there is a messiah coming no because                                            
they already believed all of that but                                           
when he comes then he says show me works                                        
meet for repentance that is to say the                                          
works very much are part of this                                                
repentance even Peter repent and be                                             
baptized for the remission of sins that                                         
there is a change of mind always in                                             
repent but it's closely tied to a change                                        
of behavior I believe as well there so                                          
again mostly agree with you here's the                                          
questions that we are looking at here so                                        
we've got a number that come up here                                            
thank you for your questions today Jerry                                        
says am I correct to assume that you                                            
don't agree with Andy woods position on                                         
the trunk peace plan he's saying divided                                        
the dividing the land could bring                                               
judgment on America yes I think that you                                        
are correct though once again I have not                                        
listened to the good doctor on this and                                         
dr. Woods and I are you know we align in                                        
so many areas he takes a little bit more                                        
of a traditional view I guess you would                                         
say on this Trump peace plan and                                                
prophecy and that view that you are                                             
never to divide the land now my                                                 
challenge to it would be to say                                                 
isn't the land already divided and isn't                                        
Trump's plan better doesn't Trump's plan                                        
secure Jerusalem Trump has not come out                                         
with a with a one-state plan maybe he                                           
should and we could argue that I just                                           
think that trumps peace plan is                                                 
immeasurably better than what then the                                          
status quo we've got right now which is                                         
the Oslo Accords so go back to the Oslo                                         
Accords and President Clinton yeah in my                                        
view if you say we reject the Trump                                             
peace plan you're saying we continue                                            
with the Oslo Accords and I see that as                                         
worse for Israel than the Trump peace                                           
plan so to me                                                                   
are we harming Israel by this peace plan                                        
no we're saying we're taking a step                                             
forward                                                                         
furthermore as I've said a number of                                            
times ultimately even if from the river                                         



to the sea we give that land to as as                                           
under Israel control under the control                                          
of the government of Israel even if we                                          
do that we've still divided the land                                            
because that doesn't take care of what                                          
is west of the excuse me east of the                                            
Jordan River we're only taking care of                                          
the West Bank and going down so we've                                           
still got a divided Europe so the truth                                         
is that politically there is no plan                                            
that could be brought forth that does                                           
not have some division within it so I                                           
appreciate your line of thinking it's a                                         
very pro-israel line of thinking which I                                        
obviously am for we just would disagree                                         
a little bit I think I'm on whether or                                          
not this is good for Israel I think this                                        
is good for Israel I think that                                                 
ultimately there's going to be a Jewish                                         
theocracy which the State of Israel is                                          
not you know at this point you know that                                        
in the past year they've had a hard time                                        
even trying to figure out who their                                             
prime minister is certainly no theocracy                                        
that                                                                            
is there and I think that there is every                                        
reason to support the modern state of                                           
israel and to encourage the modern State                                        
of Israel and I think that the Trump                                            
peace plan gives the modern State of                                            
Israel the ability to utterly and always                                        
defend its borders which is to me                                               
immeasurably better than what they've                                           
got right now what they've got right now                                        
they cannot defend without really                                               
breaking the Oslo Accords and then that                                         
brings them you know they're out of                                             
sorts with the United Nations may her                                           
death come soon and that brings brings                                          
problems upon them one after another so                                         
I actually like Trump's peace plan I                                            
think it's better for Israel I think                                            
it's better for Jerusalem I think it's                                          
better for tourism I think it's better                                          
for for the Palestinian Authority for                                           
that matter and yet obviously they've                                           
already rejected it's dead on arrival in                                        
that place but I hope that Trump will                                           
continue to move forward and basically                                          
say to the Palestinian Authority little                                         
quid pro quo here that you'll get our                                           
money when you agree to this because                                            
they can't survive on their own                                                 
the Palestinian Authority is as inept as                                        
the government of San Francisco they                                            
simply can't even clean poop off their                                          
sidewalks and they they have no ability                                         
to they're not a country they don't have                                        
a currency they don't have you know the                                         
governmental systems all those kind of                                          
things it's just this propped up thing                                          
by the United States so pull the prop on                                        



that thing and tell them here's here's                                          
where it is you want to live that we'll                                         
send you some cash if not have a good                                           
day it would be good but again too many                                         
Christians don't like that kind of talk                                         
Fred says years ago I went to a Baptist                                         
Church the bastard would tell us that                                           
there was a limit on how many times and                                         
how long the Holies                                                             
would call us to Christ now is the time                                         
today is the day                                                                
are there Bible verses to support this                                          
decision well as you know I could have                                          
been that Baptist preacher that is the                                          
kind of stuff that Baptist preachers                                            
here and repeat this is what Baptist                                            
preachers do they hear and they repeat                                          
they don't read and repeat they hear and                                        
repeat and so you know we sing time                                             
after time he is waiting Biffle waited                                          
before and now he is waiting again to                                           
see if you're willing to open the door I                                        
want you to let him come in and now                                             
today today is the day of salvation                                             
which is a passage of Scripture which is                                        
used out of context that passage of                                             
Scripture is actually given to Israel                                           
and speaking about the the second coming                                        
day and so that is misused you have                                             
scriptures like was a King Agrippa                                              
almost valper sweetest me almost and we                                         
then you know we're used to saying you                                          
know seems now some soul to say go                                              
spirit go thy way on the some more                                              
convenient day I'll call almost                                                 
persuaded you can look up that if you                                           
think I'm making that up and we would                                           
wax eloquently about those who were just                                        
almost today my friend you are almost                                           
persuaded but what if you died on the                                           
way home from this place and you know                                           
that scared a bajillion ight all the                                            
children sitting there think about the                                          
car accidents you could have on the way                                         
to luby's what in the world is gonna                                            
happen here so the truth is I I don't                                           
think there are Bible verses to support                                         
that position I think I think there's an                                        
urgency to a person accepting Jesus                                             
Christ you know I beg of you on behalf                                          
of God be reckoned on behalf of Christ                                          
be reconciled unto him 2nd Corinthians                                          
chapter 5                                                                       
about I don't know verse 18 19 20 in                                            
there did we beg of you that's an                                               
urgency and Paul displayed an urgency of                                        
people coming to faith in Jesus Christ                                          
but this idea that there is a limit that                                        
God is going to to quit on you I I                                              
honestly don't see that in the scripture                                        
I think that's a theology that we                                               
somewhat made up I think that there is                                          



an open door of whosoever will the only                                         
limit is that the rapture is going to                                           
come someday and so when the rapture                                            
comes this age of grace in which we're                                          
in that does come to a close and when                                           
that does come to a close then the                                              
gospel as we're offering it today is not                                        
being offered but you know does John                                            
Jacob Jingleheimer Schmidt out there                                            
have 17 tries and no more and once he's                                         
hid that God is just going to give him a                                        
give up on him let him go in his sin I                                          
think a lot of that is extrapolated from                                        
various scriptures that have nothing to                                         
do with the way that God is working                                             
today now the problem is that Baptist                                           
preachers don't rightly divide the word                                         
of truth typically they don't understand                                        
how to separate what God did in Israel                                          
or with Israel or what God's going to do                                        
with Israel or what he did with a                                               
particular individual they don't                                                
understand how to separate that and pull                                        
just what the scripture says for our                                            
dispensation then secondly Baptist                                              
preachers are so steeped in a form of                                           
covenant OT ology that makes every                                              
scripture evangelistic that they will                                           
take these passages of scripture like                                           
even King Agrippa you know almost that                                          
persuades me and it always becomes a an                                         
evangelistic sermon every every Baptist                                         
sermon you know as an evangelistic                                              
sermon and at the end there's a call to                                         
Christ this is the way it always worked                                         
and I think that we we Baptist didn't                                           
serve ourselves well with that                                                  
and it didn't lead to a position of                                             
people actually learning what the Bible                                         
says and going out being good students                                          
of the word a lot of Baptist laymen did                                         
with the Baptist approach they did they                                         
were saved and they did fall in love                                            
with the Lord and they did go read their                                        
Bible and they became pretty good                                               
students of the word and this was                                               
especially back in the days before                                              
Christian bookstores ruined Baptist                                             
theology and that is you know you just                                          
couldn't go down into the Christian                                             
bookstore and buy something you you                                             
can't now either because they've all                                            
closed down and that's probably a better                                        
thing the only thing you've got is a few                                        
independent bookstores or a few church                                          
based bookstores which would vary very                                          
much from one church to another most of                                         
them don't carry books by dispensation                                          
of publishing but you've got back in                                            
those days I tell you where they went                                           
when they wanted to study theology they                                         
went to their Scofield reference Bible                                          



and you know after a day of farming they                                        
would open that up and they would read                                          
about the Book of Daniel in the statuary                                        
and all that stuff that was there and                                           
there they would get their theology and                                         
that really is the only thing that saved                                        
Baptists from imploding a long time ago                                         
and that doesn't happen anymore so other                                        
than independent fundamentalist Baptist                                         
who never went down that path of never                                          
went down that path of life away                                                
bookstores but they did go down the path                                        
of everything's about salvation but                                             
there laymen's still studied that was                                           
the good point they're laymen still                                             
studied and they had a few preachers who                                        
still studied whether they were right or                                        
wrong they got on their soapbox I                                               
haven't know so by yeah I get on soapbox                                        
every 32 minutes I'm not gonna be too                                           
hard on them right Joel says where do                                           
you find belief that is grace alone kind                                        
of belief in acts before Paul in Acts                                           
chapter 13 my answer is you don't                                               
I think that the first time we see the                                          
gospel of grace as we would present it                                          
today is Acts chapter 13 let's try verse                                        
38 which tells us sorry I don't have                                            
that up on my screen there we go be it                                          
known unto you therefore men and                                                
brethren that through this man is                                               
preached unto you forgiveness of sins                                           
and by him all that believe are                                                 
justified from all things from which you                                        
sorry about the picture the mountains                                           
there it's a very nice picture isn't it                                         
as I mentioned at the beginning of the                                          
broadcast were havin F word we're down a                                        
computer today so we're making                                                  
everything work but acts 13 38 and 39                                           
from whom I'm gonna paraphrase it from                                          
whom you were you can find forgiveness                                          
of all the things which you could not be                                        
forgiven for under the law of Moses for                                         
the very first time if it was there then                                        
you just have to build your own argument                                        
this is the first time it is actually                                           
voiced out of someone's mouth in the                                            
scripture it says now you can find                                              
forgiveness of sins outside of the law                                          
of Moses I think that was the beginning                                         
of the dispensation which we're in today                                        
and I see absolutely none of that prior                                         
to that point I know that you know the                                          
standard evangelical world sees it at                                           
acts 2 but they don't even agree with                                           
that if you ask them you know they're Oh                                        
X 2 X 2 X 2 X 2 well where if you ask                                           
them the question that Joel's got where                                         
do you find belief grace alone and acts                                         
before Paul they go you know all the way                                        
oh well you see it in Genesis you see it                                        



and and you know Exodus and Daniel and                                          
then Joe and revenge on a bus and they                                          
they they roll it all together and yet                                          
they can't actually go there yeah it's                                          
right there right there right there and                                         
bring it john 3:16 is probably where                                            
they're going to go and yet as we've                                            
discussed John 3:16 in a number of time                                         
doesn't really go there and and there's                                         
a lot of assumption that has to be                                              
brought into that to make it work acts                                          
13 38 and 39 is the first time you see                                          
voiced the the this you don't need to                                           
law of Moses anymore grace alone and I                                          
think you can build a very strong case                                          
with that that's what we've been                                                
teaching in our series on Acts you could                                        
catch up with it by this afternoon it's                                         
own world we've only done 51 sessions so                                        
okay maybe it take you by tomorrow                                              
Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday                                               
afternoon you could catch up if you get                                         
started on that now but if you haven't                                          
been watching that series on Acts go as                                         
we walk very meticulously from the                                              
beginning of Acts and what we see is                                            
everything is law Judaism Old Covenant                                          
all the way through until you get to                                            
Acts chapter or 13 David there are many                                         
who believe a Christian can lose or give                                        
their salvation away why or why not I I                                         
think that the the only way you can                                             
build an argument of losing your                                                
salvation or walking away from your                                             
salvation is to put yourself under the                                          
Mosaic Covenant and if you begin to                                             
equate Mosaic Covenant with salvation                                           
today then you can find scriptures that                                         
say you can walk away from that Mosaic                                          
Covenant the problem is that you started                                        
out with a bad assumption and what we do                                        
is question the assumptions are we under                                        
that Mosaic Covenant that a Jew could                                           
walk away from no or not are we under a                                         
time however in which God gives the gift                                        
of eternal life yes we are                                                      
does he give the gift of eternal life                                           
or does he give a contingency for the                                           
possibility of you earning eternal life                                         
I would say he gives a gift of eternal                                          
life if he gives eternal life is it                                             
contingent upon no we've already                                                
discussed that he did not give us a                                             
contingency of the possibility of having                                        
eternal life he gave us eternal life was                                        
it a bad deal on his part maybe so maybe                                        
he didn't get his money's worth if I can                                        
put it that way maybe we go out and you                                         
know live live live sinful lives as the                                         
rest of our lives but guess what he's                                           
already given eternal life this is why                                          
we call it grace this is why we even                                            



call it Amazing Grace so amazing that                                           
honestly I wouldn't have made the deal                                          
you're lucky I'm not God I wouldn't have                                        
made that deal but that is the deal that                                        
God made and we we sometimes can't                                              
understand that and yet when we read in                                         
the scripture we have to say that is the                                        
deal and so if he's given me eternal                                            
life my life is eternal I can't walk                                            
away from that I can't do anything with                                         
that I can't give that away I can't                                             
reject that I now have eternal life you                                         
know if I I don't even know this is the                                         
best illustration because the some                                              
things that they can do but if I get a                                          
tattoo I got a tattoo right and I have I                                        
don't have a tattoo by the way but a                                            
tattoo is a permanent kind of thing so                                          
when you go into the tattoo artist you                                          
don't say I'll give you 20 bucks if                                             
you'll make an eagle on me and he he he                                         
he puts he accidentally put a chicken                                           
there you've got the chicken buddy                                              
that's what you got it's not going away                                         
and I think that the eternal life to use                                        
that cheap illustration is in many ways                                         
the same there thank you I got lots of                                          
questions so I'm going here right quick                                         
it's Monday Monday's a big question day                                         
I come back tomorrow because Tuesday                                            
Wednesday sometimes you know and don't                                          
have many questions Monday I'll always a                                        
big question day Anthony says my last                                           
Gospel of John quest                                                            
I promise aw please don't because we're                                         
just starting the study of the Gospel of                                        
John so keep asking is John 3:16 offered                                        
to the world if so is eternal life                                              
kingdom is it different from from other                                         
eternal life in the Gospel of John John                                         
3:16 for God so loved the world that He                                         
gave His only begotten Son that                                                 
whosoever believeth in him would not                                            
perish but have everlasting life                                                
now I think that that is a passage of                                           
Scripture which by itself take away the                                         
entire conversation that takes place in                                         
John 3 but if you just take John 3:16 or                                        
you could you know take probably 16 17                                          
18 right in that short context if you                                           
just make those an island unto                                                  
themselves then that does fit the gospel                                        
of grace that we have today it is for                                           
all of the world our gospel is for all                                          
of the world our gospel is a gift of                                            
eternal life                                                                    
it fits the problem is that if you                                              
broaden out from there so if you say                                            
okay this in John 3:16 is the gospel of                                         
grace then you've got to back up and say                                        
that all of the Nicodemus conversation                                          
was the gospel of grace and that's where                                        



you run into the problems because then                                          
all of a sudden it's not and you say all                                        
the Gospel of John and then you say all                                         
of the Gospels and what you end up with                                         
then is saying well because we started                                          
out we said this little speck was the                                           
gospel of grace therefore it's all the                                          
gospel of grace which is the natural                                            
place you have to go then you end up                                            
bringing repentance into the Christian                                          
life as in change of behavior you end up                                        
bringing falling from grace you know                                            
because if you say to your brother thou                                         
fool you're in danger of Hell fire                                              
therefore you can fall from grace or not                                        
everyone who says Lord Lord will enter                                          
into the kingdom of heaven so you begin                                         
there saying this is gospel of grace and                                        
then you say well actually John three is                                        
in that same context so John three is                                           
gospel of grace actually said the Gospel                                        
of John is in that same context so the                                          
Gospel of John is the gospel of grace                                           
then you say the Gospels are in that                                            
same context so the Goss                                                        
are in the the age of grace and that's                                          
when you just begin to boat load to load                                        
your boat your salvation boat with so                                           
much kingdom stuff that you've done a                                           
problem so is John 3:16 if it was an                                            
island unto itself and did not have to                                          
be taken in its context would it be the                                         
gospel of grace yeah I think it would be                                        
and the problem is that's not the gospel                                        
of grace there's some similarities but                                          
as you remember having used my mugs in                                          
awhile for that                                                                 
things that are similar are not the same                                        
you've got to go and study around the                                           
whole thing because we look and say                                             
gospel of grace                                                                 
John 3:16 looks the same to me but then                                         
we broaden and get the fuller context                                           
and all of a sudden we see we better                                            
question the assumptions and we better                                          
learn about dispensationalism right we                                          
broaden that so John 3:16 again is one                                          
of these issues that certainly does                                             
bring about the the the picture of grace                                        
right there I just think you're gonna                                           
you're gonna end up tripping over                                               
yourself before you're done because the                                         
person is gonna say well John's a gospel                                        
Matthews a gospel and so therefore you                                          
know Jesus was speaking in his days on                                          
earth before the cross in John he was                                           
speaking in his days on earth before the                                        
cross in Matthew and you just end up                                            
putting all that stuff you're gonna end                                         
up with all sorts of problems so to your                                        
question John 3:16 is it offered to the                                         
world                                                                           



yes but the kingdom was offered to the                                          
world we know that or would be through                                          
Israel it would be offered to the world                                         
so there's lots of Kingdom promises that                                        
talk about the world so that's not a                                            
problem                                                                         
eternal life is that what did the                                               
kingdom offer eternal life yes indeed it                                        
did and so there again there's that                                             
similarity do you see the world and do                                          
you see eternal life in John 3:16 yes                                           
you do should you use John 3:16                                                 
to be the presentation of the gospel I                                          
think you're using something that's                                             
going to lead to a hindrance later and                                          
so you would be better off to go and you                                        
know first Corinthians 5:17 through 22                                          
probably or some other passage of                                               
scripture that would be a better place                                          
to start with you won't end up tripping                                         
over all of that at that point Stephen                                          
says in Revelation 20 to 18 and 19 does                                         
this book mean the book of Revelation is                                        
a whole book                                                                    
what if someone quotes the book wrong or                                        
gives an incomplete quote of the book                                           
that's what well let's look revelation                                          
22 verse 18 a passage of Scripture that                                         
many of you probably already know what                                          
it is saying yeah let's see here                                                
I let's see what verse are we supposed                                          
to be looking at 22 18 and 19 there we                                          
go on the right side of your screen if I                                        
testify before I testify unto every man                                         
that heareth the words of the prophecy                                          
of the book If any man should add to                                            
these things God shall add unto Him the                                         
plagues that are written in the book and                                        
if any man shall take away from the                                             
words of the book of this prophecy God                                          
shall take away his part I think                                                
excuse me I think that that specifically                                        
is speaking of the book of Revelation                                           
and I think that that it is also when it                                        
talks about adding if any one verse 19                                          
if any one should take away from the                                            
words of the book of this prophecy God                                          
shall take away his part out of the book                                        
of life and out of the holy city that                                           
doesn't fit with the age of grace does                                          
doesn't fit with the thing we're talking                                        
about eternal life here and so I think                                          
we that puts us it's talking about that                                         
book and                                                                        
it puts us in the position of saying                                            
that entire book is not about this age                                          
I've just begun preaching this sermon                                           
series through the book of Revelation                                           
we've done two so far and we will be                                            
preaching and presenting it as the as a                                         
completely futurist book so it's not in                                         
the age of grace and so if we're to try                                         



to read the age of grace into the book                                          
of Revelation then you end up with this                                         
problem of 2219 once again God shall                                            
take away his part out of the book of                                           
life and out of the holy city well that                                         
says hey you mess up Scripture then                                             
sorry you know you just lost your your                                          
part in the book of life you just lost                                          
your part in the holy city that is                                              
heaven this is where covenant theology                                          
again has to have a lordship base this                                          
is where John MacArthur's leakey                                                
dispensationalism sprung a giant leak                                           
and lost all of his dispensationalism it                                        
gets into that area then where you you                                          
have to deal you have to lose that                                              
salvation so it goes almost back to the                                         
John 3:16 if we want to take 2219 and                                           
say you know this is about our                                                  
dispensation or let me let me take that                                         
difference if we're going to take any                                           
passage in the book of Revelation like                                          
revelation two and three and save that's                                        
for us today then it just begins to                                             
spread and you've got this slippery                                             
slope so to speak in which you end up                                           
with all sorts of problems so I think                                           
that is actually for those living in                                            
that age and in that day and it's about                                         
the book of Revelation now could you say                                        
we should not add to the Bible certainly                                        
we shouldn't take away from the Bible                                           
certainly you should say that and could                                         
say that and could build that argument                                          
in other places you don't need that                                             
passage of scripture to build that                                              
argument and if you use it for that                                             
argument that's where you begin to come                                         
up with a number of problems here okay                                          
rich says I heard                                                               
chuck Missler years ago explained that                                          
Romans that in Romans 1 because they                                            
failed to glorify God he gave them over                                         
to a reprobate mind with all the listed                                         
consequences along those same lines are                                         
there specific scriptures that indicate                                         
homosexuality is worse than all other                                           
sins you know you've got the passage of                                         
Scripture in first Corinthians let's see                                        
I'm not sure I'm able to find it without                                        
my full system here but in 1st                                                  
Corinthians                                                                     
there is the discussion about how                                               
homosexuality is a sin against yourself                                         
if I'm if I'm looking this up and maybe                                         
when you guys can help find that that                                           
all other sins are a sin against God but                                        
homosexuality is a sin against self or                                          
maybe I've got that backwards in first                                          
Corinthians somewhere and we'll see if                                          
we got that I happen to be looking at                                           
the chat box if one of you has that                                             



passage of Scripture we'll go there but                                         
what what that says is that here is the                                         
manner in which homosexuality is                                                
different all these other sins you                                              
offend God no doubt about it                                                    
homosexuality is a sin in which you                                             
offend the purpose for which you were                                           
biologically created therefore it is a                                          
sin even against self you are unable                                            
then to fulfill your very purpose now                                           
does that make it worse than all other                                          
sexual sins I think what that says is it                                        
makes it different than all other sexual                                        
sins it makes it different in that it                                           
does come to the very identity of who                                           
you are that is worse for the person                                            
and I think that all of us would                                                
probably agree that if a person is never                                        
a homosexual never does any homosexual                                          
acts and never tempted by homosexuality                                         
they they still need to be safe first                                           
Corinthians chapter 6 verse 18 thank you                                        
so dear let me get down to verse 18 here                                        
oops sorry about that                                                           
verse 18 flee fornication every sin that                                        
a man doeth is without the body but he                                          
that committeth fornication sinneth                                             
against his own body and so there it                                            
does use the word fornication I believe                                         
that in the context we may have let me                                          
let's see once again I am dealing with                                          
half a system here so I am unable to                                            
bring up those notes I've got check my                                          
notes on first Corinthians chapter 6                                            
verses 18 and 19 that there is this sin                                         
against the own body                                                            
now here I was I was thinking I said                                            
homosexuality it speaks of fornication                                          
we could read the context and make sure                                         
that that is right there but I think                                            
nonetheless it's going to apply sexual                                          
sins is a sin against the own body                                              
against what God has made sexuality for                                         
and so again broaden that to all all                                            
forms of sexual sins I don't know that                                          
you can divide it out and say that one                                          
is worse maybe when you go into the Old                                         
Testament scripture and you see that it                                         
speaks about an abomination unto God and                                        
it's kind of in-your-face towards God                                           
because this is the way that God has                                            
created the social order to be and like                                         
Nimrod you're saying I'm going to do                                            
exactly the opposite of what God has                                            
made it to be but the truth is as I was                                         
saying a moment ago that                                                        
a person can have never even considered                                         
homosexuality and still die and go to                                           
hell so when it comes to being separated                                        
from God they're all the same when it                                           
comes to God forgiving us of our sins it                                        
is by grace through faith not of works                                          



lest any man should boast and and one                                           
sin in that category is as another sin                                          
but sins do have different consequences                                         
in in our own self different fruits                                             
within our own self and I think                                                 
homosexuality is one that certainly                                             
brings about a greater consequence in                                           
our own lives and furthermore in our in                                         
our society okay from cliff if Islam                                            
includes doing Trump's second term what                                         
all those Palestinians have to convert                                          
their mosques into housing and become                                           
honest Israeli farmers creating a land                                          
of unwalled villages interesting you                                            
they it makes the reference to the                                              
prophecy that speaks about Israel living                                        
in unwalled villages which they don't                                           
today by the way come to Israel with me                                         
this year and I would be happy to show                                          
you the fences at least very fortified                                          
of the Jewish communities that are out                                          
there and but but the truth is I might I                                        
might say the Palestinians wouldn't have                                        
to do that because they do live in                                              
unwalled villages the Palestinians don't                                        
have anybody coming in trying to kill                                           
them so they have no need for a wall                                            
around their village it's only the                                              
Jewish people that have a need for a                                            
wall around the villages but you know                                           
what if Islam does collapse if his lung                                         
collapses let's play that game for just                                         
a moment the what becomes of mosques                                            
maybe I don't know maybe like what                                              
happened when Christianity collapsed                                            
from Europe maybe the old churches                                              
become pubs and buddhist temples they                                           
will become something no doubt and will                                         
they become honest is ray                                                       
farmers you know strangely enough                                               
possibly so I think that again the                                              
people are people and people just want                                          
to take care of their family and you                                            
know live a live a good life if they                                            
don't get mixed up in in the Satanic                                            
religion that they've got there if                                              
that'll fall though they'll quit                                                
parenting that stuff pretty quickly I                                           
think we would all be amazed at how                                             
quickly even a Christian society could                                          
abandon Christianity I think the same is                                        
true in Islam maybe even quicker because                                        
Islam is such a man-made fake religion                                          
that the people in their hearts even I                                          
think know that but what do you do I                                            
mean you just go along with society and                                         
you do that kind of thing good comment                                          
there follow-up question from Stephan                                           
and I think this is the last one for                                            
today about the spirits not always                                              
striving with man ah that goes back to                                          
that question earlier the Baptist                                               



preacher you know and God's not going to                                        
give you another chance and Genesis 6:3                                         
was was many times misused for that                                             
particular sermon Baptist sermon my                                             
spirit shall not always strive with man                                         
for for for that he is also flesh yet                                           
his days shall be a hundred and twenty                                          
years this is a very interesting passage                                        
first of all he is also flesh he's                                              
always been flesh by the way this is in                                         
reference to the Nephilim and the things                                        
that happened in these days in those                                            
days Giants were on the earth and the                                           
flesh is the problem here the flesh was                                         
being tainted as it goes on to say in                                           
verses 4 and 5 and therefore God said                                           
that because the flesh is tainted I'm                                           
going to give man a hundred and twenty                                          
years not that he's going to live every                                         
man is going to live 120 years and                                              
that's the outside capability of human                                          
life that's                                                                     
not wasn't true after the flood                                                 
technically really hidden true today but                                        
a hundred and twenty years from this                                            
date the flood is going to come is what                                         
that's going to say now again that Lim                                          
phrase my spirit shall not always strive                                        
with man that's a phrase that the                                               
Baptist preachers would like to use you                                         
know God wants you to come today today                                          
is the day my spirit will not always                                            
strive with man almost persuaded almost                                         
I hear ya I hear now some soul to say go                                        
spirit go thy way on these some more                                            
convenient day I'll call but God is                                             
saying today his spirit will not always                                         
strive with man today is the day of                                             
salvation make your decision for Christ                                         
leave your seat and leave your sin you                                          
can tell us about this preacher can't                                           
you now with all of that when we do that                                        
let's even assume it's true                                                     
it's not it's not a safe assumption but                                         
let's make the assumption is true that                                          
God only strives with man for a certain                                         
period of time if we if we use Genesis                                          
6:3 that way we'll never get what                                               
Genesis 6:3 actually says that's why I                                          
suppose you couldn't find one Baptist                                           
out of out of a thousand that could tell                                        
you that God gave a hundred and twenty                                          
year warning for the flood he said one                                          
hundred and twenty years from now I'm                                           
gonna wipe things out that's that's what                                        
that verse is one hundred and twenty                                            
years I'm gonna wipe things out do the                                          
chronology on it and look at Lamech and                                         
Enoch and Lamech and Methuselah and all                                         
that and how that comes out to that                                             
hundred and twenty years and see how                                            
masuleh dies that one hundred and                                               



twentieth year and Noah then is the the                                         
rest the promise it all lines up                                                
together but you miss the richness of                                           
the scripture when you misuse the                                               
scripture and again even if it was right                                        
that God says I'm only gonna strive a                                           
certain time find another scripture that                                        
says that about salvation because the                                           
Genesis chapter six is not about how I                                          
am saved                                                                        
and again it's misused and when                                                 
miss out on the richness and the                                                
blessings of it through all of that okay                                        
we are out of time and I appreciate your                                        
questions there and that always a                                               
blessing to see you at ask the                                                  
theologian we'll be back tomorrow                                               
morning though 10:00 a.m. mountain time                                         
and we will take your biblical                                                  
theological and worldview questions you                                         
can find us at Randy white ministries                                           
dot RG always a blessing to see you                                             
there                                                                           
and dispensational publishing calm and                                          
we will keep studying the word today be                                         
ready to go for tomorrow winds tonight                                          
we've got a full broadcast this week                                            
then Wednesday night we'll be with the                                          
Gospel of John Thursday night we'll be                                          
in the book of Galatians and if you                                             
missed the last weekend you can go get                                          
revelation and the book of Acts lots of                                         
stuff going on Bible teaching verse by                                          
verse word by word that's what we do                                            
here and then answer a few questions in                                         
between till next time god bless you and                                        
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


